From the Pioneer Journal of May 19, 1905

WORK AT CEMETERY
LADIES AUXILIARY TO ASSOCIATION MAKES IMPROVEMENTS

A force of men are working at the Wadena cemetery this week under the direction of the Ladies
Auxiliary of the cemetery association doing the clearing necessitated by the spring season and
making other improvements.

The Ladies auxiliary since its inception has been a very busy organization and through its efforts
the cemetery has been transformed from an almost sightless thicket to a well kept and neat
appearing place that is quite all that it should be. The present season much will be done and at its
close the ladies will have concluded a vigorous campaign that has resulted in great things. The
portions of the cemetery remaining to be sodded will be completed during the coming summer
and this work is now progressing. The auxiliary proposes to publish a statement in a short time
that will show how the funds they have been able to secure have been expended.and W. R,
Baumbach who has had charge of the improvements for the ladies says that the public generally
will be surprised to learn how much has been accomplished and how economically the results have

been attained.





